
April 2022 
Director of Student Services 

Board Report 
Custodial 

- Preparation has begun for classroom moves at DHS. 
- Discussing plans on adjustments to work schedules and job duties for next year. 

Maintenance 

- Mowing and grounds keeping is in full swing.  New equipment will be needed at some 
point.   

- Work has begun on the locker room bathroom renovations. 
 

Property Acquisition 

- Environmental Study of 300-306 Clay St., 782 3rd St. and 778 3rd St was completed.  
Reviewing information about a blacksmith and auto body detailing shop located at 306 
Clay St.   

- Closing on 782 3rd St should be completed by the end of May. 
   

School Safety 

- Officer Ripberger is attending a State Wide training in June.  
- Reviewing new legislation about requiring SROs in all buildings.   

Transportation 

- Bus 4 repairs have been completed.   
- Discussing the possibility of purchasing a new bus during the 2022-23 school year. 
- We also had 8 field trips and 12 extracurricular trips in the month of March. 

Student Attendance 

- Current Enrollment is 775 – 411 at LES and 364 at DHS.  We are at 92.06% attendance 
for the year.   93.80% at LES  90.15% at DHS 

 


